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HASS IMPERIAL CENTER 
REZONING 

Request for a rezoning for the 6.070 acre reserve located at the southeast intersection of US 90A 

and Ulrich Street. The site was the former location of the Imperial Sugar Headquarters and has 

been predominantly vacant since 2017, when the primary building was demolished. The current 

property owner is planning to develop the property as a neighborhood-oriented business park with 

a proposed drive-thru restaurant. Rezoning the property from Business Office, B-O, to 

Neighborhood Business, B-1, would allow for a wider range of uses within the commercial 

development. Examples of additional land uses in the B-1 zoning district include neighborhood 

retail, restaurants, indoor fitness instruction, and salons. 

The proposed rezoning to B-1 is consistent with the Land Use Plan. The Future Land Use Map 

categorizes the area around the subject property as Neighborhood Commercial & Services. As 

described in the Land Use Plan, “this category consists of conventional car-oriented retail and 

services, such as small offices, religious institutions, and other low impact commercial uses that 

serve local neighborhoods.” The Land Use Plan also states that this category may be 

implemented through the B-1 zoning district. 

PLANNING & ZONING COMMISSION 

At the July 27, 2023 meeting, the P&Z Commission held a Public Hearing followed by 

Consideration and Action on the proposed rezoning at which three speakers were present. 

Speakers had questions regarding traffic and whether multi-family buildings were proposed. Staff 

clarified that residential uses are not permitted in the proposed zoning district, Neighborhood 

Business (B-1), and that the applicant is requesting the zone change for a commercial 

development. Questions from the Commission revolved primarily around what the newly allowed 

uses would be and if the proposed office park is an appropriate intensity for the site due to its 

proximity to US 90A and the Imperial Regional Activity Center. Staff responded that as the 

property redevelops, more intense uses will be permitted by-right in the B-1 zoning district. The 
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P&Z Commission then voted 6-1 to Recommend Approval of the rezoning from Business Office 

(B-O) to Neighborhood Business (B-1) to Mayor and City Council. 

PUBLIC HEARING NOTICE 

The Notice of Public Hearing was published in a newspaper of general circulation and on the City 

of Sugar Land’s Internet Home Page. All property owners within 200’ of the subject property were 

notified. A courtesy public hearing sign was placed at the site. The public hearing notice included 

a link to an online form that can be submitted to provide comments in advance of the meeting. At 

the time of writing this report, staff has received no inquiries and is not aware of any opposition to 

the rezoning. Included below is an additional map to show exactly which property owners received 

notification of the rezoning. This is properties within 200’ of the edge of the property proposed to 

be rezoned. An image of the notice received is included below as well. 
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PUBLIC HEARING NOTICE MAP 
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VICINITY MAP 
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AERIAL MAP 
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FUTURE LAND USE MAP 
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REQUEST FOR REZONE 
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RECORDED PLAT 

 


